12 November 2013

Dear Members/Donors,

## **Changes of School Supervisors**

Time passes very quickly! Both Mrs Mabel Lee and Mrs Fanny Lam, the Supervisors of the College and the Primary School, who have so devotedly served in the past years came to the end of their respective terms of office in January 2014.

## (1) Supervisor, HKUGA College

With effect from 1 January 2014, Mrs Mabel Lee will retire as the Supervisor of the College and Dr Shen Shir Ming will assume the position as her successor.

Mrs Lee has served in the Incorporated Management Committee (IMC) since 2008 and then became the School Supervisor. She is a very visionary and highly committed leader. The College became very dear to her heart and with her at the helm, the College is making solid progress towards realizing its mission of providing a holistic and quality education to our youngsters. Our College graduates have obtained very good DSE results in 2012 and 2013 for further studies in universities of their choice. The College has also undergone its first Comprehensive Review in April 2013 and got very positive feedback from the Education Bureau. Without her excellent leadership and assured support, the College could not have made so many achievements within such a short period.

The Foundation has appointed Dr Shen Shir Ming as the next Supervisor to succeed Mrs Lee. Dr Shen is a statistician by training, an academic and a seasoned education administrator. She taught at the Department of Statistics of HKU and was Dean of the Faculty of Social Sciences in the 1990's before joining HKU SPACE as the Deputy Director overseeing all academic matters. We welcome Dr Shen to take up this important position at the College and will accord her all the support she needs.

## (2) Supervisor, HKUGA Primary School

With effect from 19 January 2014, Mrs Annie Chu will succeed Mrs Fanny Lam as the Supervisor of the Primary School.



Mrs Lam has become the Supervisor of the Primary School since September 2009. Throughout all these years, Mrs Lam's insightful guidance and professional advice were instrumental to the school's remarkable development and achievements in all aspects. The School has become a very popular choice of the parents and has effectively nurtured numerous lively, confident, inquiring, discerning and creative students who enjoy learning.

Mrs Annie Chu has been appointed the next Supervisor of the Primary School. She has over 30 years' experience in marketing and business administration. Mrs Chu obtained her Bachelor of Social Sciences degree at The University of Hong Kong and holds a Master's degree in Business Administration. She served as a manager in the IMC of the College from 2006 to 2011 and then joined the IMC of the Primary School in September 2011. She has thorough understanding of the operation and development of both schools.

I am sure you will all join me in expressing our heartfelt gratitude to Mrs Lee and Mrs Lam for their invaluable contributions in the past years. Both of them have successfully led the schools to become highly recognized in the community and to lay a solid foundation for their future developments. I am also appealing to you all to continue to give your full support to Dr Shen and Mrs Chu as we welcome them to take up their respective new roles.

Yours sincerely,

Lee Oi Lin

Chairman